September 2013
Dear Muhlenberg Friends:

I am pleased to offer this update for each of you as MCC begins its 45th academic year of service to western Kentucky, including eleven years at the P.A. and Pauline Shaver Education Center.  I hope that you were able to visit the local campus this year; over 500 credit students attend classes each semester and numerous allied-heath related classes are offered locally that count toward an Associate of Applied Science or Associate of Science degree; we hope to greatly increase our transfer scholarship opportunities over the next several years for students who want a four-year degree.
Academic Year 2013 was productive in many college areas; over 335 students received private scholarships around our service area, including 85+ in Muhlenberg County.  The Glema Mahr Center for the Arts enjoyed another great season in which three shows had at least 1,000 in the seats – and the Michael Bolton Christmas show on December 10th was a virtual sell out.  The college announced plans to expand its Common Reader program to more technical and transfer areas --- thanks in part because of a generous gift from the Hopkins County Development Corporation in honor of Bobby and Patty Dampier that was announced on August 29th.  The college is making a real effort to expand scholarship awards in Caldwell and Webster Counties, and also working to expand allied health support, especially for our new Paramedic program as well as scholarship opportunities for our energy management on-line courses.
Regarding advancement activities, our work continues to increase access for Muhlenberg residents ready to earn a college degree and begin a rewarding career. During the past year MCC continued to develop its endowed professorship programs on the Health Sciences Campus, and these programs will help Muhlenberg students taking health-related courses.  The following is a summary of those permanent funds that support the Shaver Center:
· The Iris Givens Scholarship Fund now has a market value of $1.445 million and provides $72,000 in average annual income; the college continues to support 16-18 adult scholarships through the Iris fund for allied health and nursing students (who are Muhlenberg residents) with remaining interest reserved for the Muhlenberg School Counts program. 32 students who completed School Counts criteria were served in 2012/2103; their annual scholarship award was $1600.
· The Muhlenberg County Endowment for Excellence; the endowment now has a fund balance of $1.2 million as of June 2013.  The endowment earns $49,000 annually for tutor support in the Irene Sadler Learning Center, scholarships, and arts outreach activities coordinated by the Glema Center and Martin Auditorium staff.   The college recently applied a portion of Brown Badgett’s estate gift to the local endowment and that $50,000 will be matched in fall 2013 by KCTCS’s endowment match program.  That endowment will be the focus of an upcoming regional gifts campaign that will continue strengthening the Shaver Center.
· Partners in Progress Scholarship Endowment; funded in 1994 by an anonymous Hopkins County donor, the PIP fund now has a market value of $925,000, and offers scholarships to 9-11 Muhlenberg adult students.  The Partners in Progress Endowment also helps to sustain the Muhlenberg ACE2 GED/study skills program helping with GED testing expenses.
· Other selected scholarship opportunities; the Everly Brothers Foundation, the Darrel & E.A. Gentry Family Endowment, the Lawton Family Technology Endowment, the Mahr Humanities Transfer Scholarships, new scholarships for education/transfer majors and the college’s Title III Unrestricted Endowment are other funding sources that promote local support.  
Thanks again for being so supportive and generous.  I encourage you to support the Glema Center for the Arts as much as possible as well as the Shaver Center.  To view the entire Glema schedule, please go to www.glema.org; 2014 year shows include Rick Springfield on April 11th, Louisville icon Ben Sollee on March 22nd as part of a great Coffeehouse Series, Gloria Gaynor’s Disco Christmas show on December 13th, and our summer musical, Sweeny Todd, on July 18th-20th, 2014.
I would welcome any questions, comments, or suggestions ---- call me anytime at 824-8593.
John Peters

Advancement Director
Last thoughts:  The Advancement Office continues to stress the importance of serious community considerations when planning your estate and completing a personal will.  Contemporary quality of life issues like local arts programming, a comprehensive local YMCA, college classes close to home, and funding for your church requires generous personal financial commitment.   PLEASE, remember your church and college in your will. 

